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MARQUETTE-MARSHFIELD BY ROGER HILDEBRANDT
With a little help from the peanut gallery and the war lords the Waupaca Area Model Railroaders were

able to do two shows in two weeks. Marquette being the farthest of the two, some 240 miles or about five hours
driving time which ever is easier for you to comprehend. Andrew and little Paul kept trains running most of the
time during the show. Two of the clubs prettiest war lords—Virg and Julie—were there also to help supervise set
up and take down of the layout. They also saw to it that the water in the swimming pool didn't get too

and that the local malls got some of that good Wisconsin green backs. We also are thankful for the
help from the U.P. Shortliners. Since we were unable to get the layout carts into the building, they jumped right
in and carried each module in for us. On Sunday, a color picture of the railroad wreck on our layout made the
front page of the local paper helping to bring in more general public that day. Eugene H. alias Eugene Much, was
also in the photo at the throttle of a hot freight headed for Junction City. On Sunday morning, we were treated to
a guided tour of the L.S.&I. shop and a self-guided tour of the two ore docks in town. This show was done in
conjunction with the Winnebago land Division Fall Meet so we attended the banquet Saturday evening at pool
side. Yours truly had to M.C. and get to do one of the things he does best—pick on everyone else.

A week later we headed to Marshfield. No need to say who was all there because it was most of you all,
12 all told. We could have helped set up the Marshfield clubs layout this time, but couldn't figure out the red and
green dots. As usual we had a lot of nice comments about our layout. This is truly getting to be one of the better
mall shows in our area with all the venders that were there plus the hobby shop right across the road. All the
major eateries with in walking distance doesn't hurt either. The Wausau part of the layout is starting to get used
for what it was intended for. That is for us to operate on during a show with out interfering with trains on the
main line during the show. Paul seams to get off on putting trains together in the Stevens Point yard and sending
them to Wausau for Jan and Arpad to switch out. If he thinks that is fun, wait until he discovers the difference
between boys and girls. In case any one didn't notice the day after we got back from Marquette, they got 2
inches of snow and the day we got back from Marshfield, Oshkosh got 2 inches of snow. We stayed high and dry
both weekends. Since this has taken so much of my time to arrange, I haven't been able to get my fire wood cot
or keep my grass mowed. Any help in this area would be greatly appreciated. We don't have a show now until
the Plover Mall show in January. This show is the weekend before the Super Bowl and Green Bay Packers fourth
big win—see you there.






